
TOWN OF SARDINIA 

PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

March 19, 2025 

The Planning Board of the Town of Sardinia was scheduled for Wednesday, March 19, 2025, 

and was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Nancy Spink. 

 

Members Present:                                                                   Absent:    

Nancy Spink (Chair)                                                                Aaron Root               
Dan Szustakowski    
Ryan Wilkins                     
 
Attendees 

Becky Burke, ZBA and Planning Board Secretary 

Correspondence: none 
 
Old Business:    

1. Nancy asked if everyone had reviewed the minutes. Motion was made by Dan 
Szustakowski to accept the minutes as amended, seconded by Ryan Wilkins, to approve 
the February minutes.  Vote was 3-0 Aye.   
 

2. Nancy provided the board members with a Draft (from Town of Florence) for proposed 
rules for the Town of Sardinia for a Road Standard Law.   She led a discussion on the 
Draft and asked the board members to review the copy provided for further discussion 
at the next meeting. 
 

3. Nancy informed the board members that she had not received any further feedback on 
the Draft for the proposed rules for Subdivisions from Dave DiMatteo, Sardinia Town 
Attorney.  She will call his office to verify that he is satisfied with the current draft. She 
will also send the draft to the Town Supervisor, Beverly Gambino for review. 
 

4. Motion was made by Ryan Wilkins, seconded by Dan Szustakowski, to adjourn. Vote was 
3 to 0 approving this motion. Meeting was closed by Chairman Nancy Spink at 7:30 PM 
 

 

Next scheduled meeting is April 16, 2025 at 7pm.     
 
Please note:  The Planning Board Meeting held in June will be on the 4th Wednesday, June 25th 
at 7 pm, due to the Primary Election. 
 
Submitted by:  Becky Burke, Town of Sardinia Planning Board and Zoning Board Secretary                                                     
 


